
From the Oval Office - President’s Report 
July 2017

Hello Los Senderos Members & Honored Guests,
  

Looking ahead….please mark your calendars to 
attend the Annual Ride, September 20-24th at 
Los Senderos Park– Mat Jones the Annual Ride 
Chairman has sent out ride application. If you 
haven’t received one, please get in touch with Mat. 
Our next board meeting will be held on August 
8th if any members have questions, comments or 
concerns about Los Senderos, please get in contact 

with me or any board member. Terry and Charlene 
Brown are at it again!…See this month’s ride 
info below. Big shout out to all the members that 
attended the celebration of life for Allan Kuerbis 
last weekend. You wouldn’t have known the event 
was held at the San Diego Yacht Club, there were 
more cowboy hats then visors. This organization is 
just an awesome group!
 
Happy trails,
	 Chuck Gallant

June Ride Report • Chaney Ranch
Wow! What an exciting ride experience we had at the 
Chaney Ranch last month. For those of us who were 
able to get away and gather under the huge Oak grove 
with our horse and friends, there was a lot happening. 
Great “Thanks” to Andy Dvorak and Sam Taylor who 
coordinated this ride with our LS Ride Committee. 
Our mission was to help count cows for local ranchers. 
The weather temp was high as we set out and the wind 
picked up as we rode onto the flats. We had hats aflying 
and guests tumbling off their mounts. It was excitement 
at every corner. Including seeing the Bar Wagon at the 
midway point which has 2 new tires coordinated by our 

President and Bartender especial John Yale. This ride 
ended perfectly as we returned to camp where Jim had 
a huge rack of various steaks and horseradish potatoes 
waiting. Ken Clark won the prize for most guests (8) 
attending and Tom Claycomb came in a close second. 
Even our President managed to show up after dropping 
a tree onto his accelerator / brake pedal foot. What a 
day. We really encourage you to attend next month’s 
ride to see if it beats this one.

Monthly Ride Chairman - Ted Van Arsdale



July 23rd	 - Rancho Samataguma - Guatay

August 27th - Tullocks Crouch Meadows - Mt. Laguna

September 20-24 - Annual Ride - Los Senderos Park/Descanso

October 22nd - Lions Tigers and Bears - Pine Valley

November 24-25th - Vowles All His Ranch - Pioneer Town

2017 Monthly Ride Calendar

2017 Monthly Ride Committee
Committee Chair: Ted Van Arsdale
Committee: Don Bright, Bill Cuddeback, Bob Moreau, Steve Vaughn

July Ride • Samataguma Ranch, Guatay • July 22-23
Terry and Charlene Brown have graciously offered to host a 
Los Senderos Party Saturday night once again at their beauti-
ful club house on the ranch. Cocktails begin at 5:30pm with 
dinner served at 7pm. Please R.S.V.P. on the website for this 
party as well as our Sunday ride. I want to provide our hosts 
a head count well in advance of the event. Additionally, Terry 
and Charlene have offered “Overnight” camping in the arena 
(nearest the clubhouse) for all interested.  The arena is where 
we will park for BOTH the party and Sunday ride. Please be 
saddled up and ready to ride out at 10am sharp.

To RSVP or Questions?
Ted Van Arsdale  (858) 922-1524
www.lossenderos.org

Directions:
Rancho Samataguma  26936 Old Hwy 80,  Guatay  91931
From the North- Take Hwy 79 south towards Descanso and 
turn Left on Old Hwy 80 to Guatay. The Samataguma Ranch 
sign will be on the left side of the road approx. 1 1/2miles. Fol-
low the entrance road just beyond the house (signs posted) and 
loop around the water tower into the arena to park.
From the West- Take I-8 east towards Descanso and exit on 
Hwy 79 towards Rancho Cuyamaca State Park. As you pass 
Tim Dirkes’ Ranchita honk 3 times and continue straight 
ahead on Old Hwy 80 for approx 1 1/2 miles to the Rancho 
Samataguma sign on the left.  Follow the entrance road just 
beyond the house (signs posted) and loop around the water 
tower into the arena to park.


